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We human beings are one hundred percent foolish, but God, who is more than one 

hundred percent wise, is our friend, and our ancestors in the infinite spirit world 

are our companions and supporting army. I am grateful to think about this. I know 

very well the feeling of taking risks on the front line, like the time David stood in 

front of Goliath. It is the feeling of courage and confidence. 

 

If I fight a hundred wars, I can win a hundred wars because God is protecting me. I have actually become 

this kind of person because I thought all along, "If you hit me, it is you rather than I who will be 

shattered." Original CSG 246 

 

Greetings! 

 

I thought you would be interested to know about a courageous 2nd Gen, Gideon Raucci, who has stood 

up to ask that ALL LAWSUITS BE STOPPED within the Unification Movement. Here is Gideon's 

explanation for taking this action: 

 

As a member of the 2nd generation, it hurts me to witness the 1st generation resorting to 

lawsuits to settle their conflicts. From my understanding, 2nd generation have a strong 

intuition to solve things through peace. This lawsuit would turn a lot of us off from the 

Church and have many further go their separate ways because this lawsuit is not a clear act 

of True Love that leads to True Unity! 

 

As a member of the 2nd generation, I want to see true unity under our God occur through peaceful 

cooperation. Even if it takes extreme patience on both sides! As long as people are sincere to principally 

unite under God, there would be no need to use force and coercion. Just because it is legal, doesn't make 

it right! 

 

Here is the initial language of the NO MORE 

LAWSUITS petition: 

 

As a longstanding participant in the Unification 

Movement, I am OPPOSED to the use of lawsuits to 

resolve disagreements. I call upon the Family 

Federation for World Peace and Unification to immediately CEASE any and all legal actions against the 

World Peace and Unification Sanctuary in Newfoundland, PA. 

 

By the same token, I call upon the World Peace and Unification Sanctuary NOT to respond with a legal 

action of its own, thus bringing forth a never ending spiral that further tears apart the unity and harmony 

for which we all hope. 

 

Precious donations from brothers and sisters should be used to help those in need and for education to 

bring God's lost children back into the realm of God's love. As an owner of Cheon Il Guk, I insist that my 

donations not be used for a contrary purpose. 

 

To support or to read additional language of this petition, go to: ipetitions.com/petition/no-more-lawsuits. 

 

******* 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Richard 

 

Richard A. Panzer, Ph.D., President 

World Peace and Unification Sanctuary - USA 

 

 


